

May 20, 2016

The Honourable Kathleen Wynne, Premier Queen's Park Room 281, Main Legislative Building Toronto, ON M7A 1A1

Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge St. PO Box 2319 Toronto, ON M4P 1E4



ONTARIO ENERGY BOARD

Dear Premier Wynne and Ms. Walli:

Re: Request to the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) to examine the proposal to expand natural gas services

At its meeting held the 4<sup>th</sup> day of May, 2016, Peterborough County Council passed the following resolution:

"Be it resolved that County Council:

- 1. Supports the Township of North Stormont's resolution dated April 12, 2016 requesting the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) examine the proposal to expand natural gas services and make it available to all of Eastern Ontario rural areas such as the United Counties of Stormont, Dundas & Glengarry and the United Counties of Prescott-Russell as it is vital to our Economic Development and to Business expansion and retention as well as the increase of employability in our sector, and further;
- 2. Supports the letter of comment sent to the Ontario Energy Board by the Eastern Ontario Wardens' Caucus (EOWC)."

May 20, 2016

Re: Request to the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) to examine the proposal to expand natural gas services

Page 2...

Thank you for your consideration of this matter.

Yours truly,

Lynn Fawn

Deputy Clerk/Office Supervisor

Telephone Ext. 397 Fax: 705-876-1730

Email: <a href="mailto:lfawn@county.peterborough.on.ca">lfawn@county.peterborough.on.ca</a>

c: Gary King, CAO, County of Peterborough

J. Leal, Minister of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs

B. Chiarelli, Minister of Energy

B. Duguid, Minister of Economic Development, Employment and Infrastructure

L. Scott, MPP, Haliburton-Kawartha Lakes-Brock

M. Chénier, CAO/Clerk, Township of North Stormont

Eastern Ontario Warden's Caucus